

## United States Department of Agriculture National Agricultural Statistics Service



December 12, 2017

Farmworker Justice United Farm Workers

Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for your thoughtful comments and support of the Agricultural Labor Survey program that the U.S. Department of Agriculture's National Agricultural Statistics Service (USDANASS) conducts in cooperation with the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL). As we move forward with improvements to the existing program we will continue to work with our partners at DOL to ensure we continue to provide the most reflective wage rate within the agricultural sector. The comments provided will be considered and used throughout the survey improvement process.

Regards,

Jødy R. McDaniel, Chief

Environmental, Economics, and Demographics Branch